

Rosshall Academy	Parent Council Meeting
	Date: 17 th February 2021

Action No.	Key points and action	Date Req'd	Name
1	<p>PM= Parent Member PC Co-Opt = Co Opt member PC PF= Parent Forum</p> <p>In attendance:</p> <p><u>PC Parent Members:</u> Pam McVeigh Susan Moffatt Joanna McKenna Janet McLean Gillian Connor Kenny Smith David Coia Rebecca Justen</p> <p><u>Others in Attendance</u> Alison Mitchell Stephen Murphy Wendy Stillie Gerry Higgins</p> <p><u>Apologies</u> Lisa Mullin Ryan Hughes-Francis</p>		
2	<p>Approval of previous minutes</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Approved 		
3	<p>Matters arising from previous minutes</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No matters arising 		
4	<p>Treasurer's Report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> The current available balance is £2,531.47 Invoice for £320.00 still to be received 		

5	<p>Head Teacher Report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • ScotGov - School are following Scottish government advice. • Senior pupils will return for practical coursework that cannot be done at home. • A maximum of 5-8% of the senior phase will be allowed to attend at any one time. This does not include keyworker children or vulnerable pupils. • Asymptomatic testing programme information was sent last week. This is not compulsory. • WS has updated the RA (attached as separate document) • 2m distance to be observed at all times. • PE and Dance lessons are not included in the practical coursework at this time. • Stephen Murphy reported that the response to the parental survey had been encouraging with approximately 162 responses. • There were 180 senior phase responses to their survey • Assessment and moderation – SQA have issued more communication than before • Standards will be discussed internally inarch when departments will agree the grading criteria. • In April, Rosshall, Lourdes and Hillpark will look to agree levels in similar subjects. • GCC will quality assure these agreements. • Grades will be submitted to SQA by end of June. • Departments will base grades on 2-4 pieces of evidence with weighting given to the evidence completed under exam conditions. • Pupils will complete coursework • Discussion around the senior phase reports. Some felt that they were quite negative with working grades and projected grades. AM will bring this up at staff meeting on Friday. The school felt they had communicated re assessments but perhaps the message needs to be reinforced. • WS pointed out that if prelims had not taken place before Christmas we would now be in mid February without any overview as to how pupils were actually performing. • DC asked for any information regarding possible appeals. GH does not have that information yet. • GH said that there had been some useful discussion this evening and will take on board what was said to support and reassure pupils. 		
---	-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	--	--

6	AOCB <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AM asked if the PC could purchase some ipad charges to create a bank to support the pupils. • These should be white USBC adaptors. PM asked ER to find correct charger. ER will investigate and revert. 		
---	----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	--	--

Date of next meeting – Wednesday 17th March 2021